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21’st of April 2014
Meeting of the Executive Board with observers
Friday 25 April 2014 - 10.00-13.00

Venue
DGI-Byen, Tietgensgade 65, Copenhagen. 
Participants
Gisle Roksund, Karin Träff Nordström, Lars Gehlert Johansen, Marit Hermannsen, Pekka Honkanen, Torsten Sørensen, Thorarinn Ingolfsson, Peter Vedsted, Bernd Sengpiel, Kirsten Talbro Laraignou,  Karin Mette Thomsen og Tina Louise Olsen (referent).
AGENDA

1. Election of chair of the meeting
Gisle Roksund was appointed chair of the meeting.
2. Appointment of person to take minutes of the meeting
Tina Louise Olsen was appointed to take the minutes.

3. Approval of the agenda
The agenda was approved.
4. Discussion of the actual situation of the staff in the NFGP secretariat
Tina Malene Pedersen has left her position 1. April 2014 and Torsten Sørensen will retire later this year. At the meeting it must be discussed whether the successors in their positions shall take over their tasks or the secretariat should be moved to another college.
The Executive Board is very satisfied with the work of the secretariat and wants it to be located in Copenhagen. The final decision of this matter is to be decided at the Annual General Assembly. 

5. SJPHC, publisher/contract and editorial matters 
Contract negotiations (Torsten Sørensen)
Editorial matters (Peter Vedsted)
Last year it was decided, that SJPHC in the future only will be published in an electronic version. Informa was chosen as a publisher and a contract is still being negotiated due to legal matters and disagreement about the price of extra articles. 
The Execution Board wishes the legal matters to be solved and wants in addition the price of adding extra articles to be negotiated, but we shall be ready to accept the proposed cost of 3500 NKR pr. extra article if that is the only problem. Next year the Board will need a new draft of the contract and to take a look at the budget 2016 according to SJPHC in order to get bids from other publishers.
6. Congress matters to be discussed (Bernd Sengpiel)
If there is any matters to be discussed before the Annual General Assembly they can be presented at this item.

The Nordic Congress is held in Gothenburg from the 16th to the 19th of June 2015. The theme of the Congress is ‘Sustainable healthcare through General Practice – meeting the demands of a changing world’. The Executive Board commented on the poster and the choice of colours and photos. The Congress Committee reported that abstracts are to be sent by a subscription system and the demand for having at least three representatives from the Nordic countries at each workshop. So far the economy of the Congress seems to be sound even though there is no contribution from the Swedish Government. 
SJHPC would very much appreciate to be able to, like in 2013, to present the Paper of the Year Award at the Congress. Preferably, as a short part of the opening like previously (15 min).
The Executive Board discussed the possibility of presenting WONCA Europe 2016 at the Congress. 
The Executive Board would like to develop an app for the Congress. The secretariat will be in charge of this task. 
7. NFGP’s position on NEL’s cooperation with ‘Praktisk Medicin’ (Torsten Sørensen)
Last year it was decided that the colleges should work with their collaboration to NEL. What is the status since last year?
Last year NFGP discussed the collaboration with NEL in the Nordic countries. Norway continues to have a problem and is fond of the Danish way of solving the problem. Sweden uses another system and is working on the financing. Finland has its own system. Iceland is also using NEL.
8. Status of WONCA Europe 2016 (Kirsten Talbro Laraignou)
Kirsten Talbro Laraignou is consultant in the Organisation Committee and Kirsten will give an orientation about the actual status of the preparation of WE16.

Kirsten reported about the status of the WONCA Europe 2016. The biggest challenge is the budget and it will be essential to get a solid promotion. The Organisation Committee is working on finding sponsors outside the medical industry. The website for WONCA will be ready on the 1st of July. The NFGP are asked to connect to the website for WONCA Europe 2016. 
9. Information of current matters
The policy paper has been discussed at the NFGP meetings last year. Then it has been presented and approved by the Seminar of Family Medicine in Tampere August 2014. Now it has to be signed at the Seminar in Iceland in September.
Gin Nordic
The Nordic countries have established a group of people, who has taken part in the GIN conferences (Guidelines International Network). You can see the material here: http://www.g-i-n.net/activities/g-i-n-nordic-community
WICC Europe /EuroWICC
Denmark and Norway use ICPC in all practices. It is a growing problem, that WONCAs classification committee, WICC, has economic problems. It is crucial to have a continuous development of ICPC to keep it updated and mapped to ICD10. The Danish and Norwegian colleges therefore have decided to establish a European WICC group, which shall find the necessary economy for the further development fx by subscriptions.
10. Presentation and discussion of the annual financial account. (Torsten Sørensen)
The financial report will be available from the auditor after easter.
The account shows a profit of 37.000 d.kr.
The Annual Report shows a liability of 110.000 d.kr. which will cause a reduction in the payment from the colleges. The Annual Report also shows a liability of 169.322 d.kr.  which the Executive Board wishes to use at developing an app and possibly support WONCA Europe 2016. 
The Executive Board discussed the payment for expenses of the members of the Scientific Committee and agreed upon that the members of the Scientific Committee get their expenses covered by their national colleges but the national colleges decide by themselves which expenses they will cover. The Scientific Committee is asked to make a summary of the planned meetings. 
11. Preparation of the discussion of the budget 2014 (Torsten Sørensen)
The budget will be available after easter.
The budget 2015 was discussed.
12. Any other business
No other businesses. 
13. Presentation of the agenda of the annual general assembly and discussion of the separate items (Gisle Roksund)
The Executive Board suggested the next meeting in NFGP to be held on the 24th-25th of April 2015.
There were no further items at the agenda for the Annual General Assembly. 
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DGI byen 

Tietgensgade 65 

1704 København V 

T: + 45 3329 8000 E: info@dgi-byen.dk
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Map: http://findvej.dk/Tietgensgade%2065,København
Public transportation 
The DGI byen is located next to the Copenhagen Central Station 

Phone numbers 
DSAM: +45 3532 6590 

Torsten Sørensen: +45 3532 6592, mobile +45 2682 3864 

Tina Louise Olsen: +45 3532 6596, mobile +45 2371 2756 
